

编号: 203

# 云南省 2017 年中央特岗计划教师招考试卷 (小学英语)



1. A. map

A. whom

请在答题纸上作答,否则不予评分!

B. thank

B. which

满分: 120 分 考试时间: 150 分钟

## Part One (专业基础知识部分)

## I. Phonetics $(5 \times 1 \ \beta = 5 \ \beta)$

**Directions:** In each of the following group of words, there is one underlined part with a different sound. You are required to pick it out.

	2. A. <u>egg</u>	B. evening	C. spell	D. seven			
	3. A. <u>thing</u>	B. ma <u>th</u>	C. mother	D. <u>th</u> ree			
	4. A. b <u>oo</u> k	B. food	C. cool	D. sch <u>oo</u> l			
	5. A. d <u>ear</u>	B. hear	C. w <u>ear</u>	D. year			
	II. Grammar and Vocabu	lary (30×1 分=30 分	8				
	Directions: There are	30 sentences in Part	A and Part B.				
Part A: For the following 20 incomplete sentences, you are required to choose one that best							
	completes the sentence	rom four choices mar	ked A, B, C and D.				
6. We had dinner at very nice restaurant, but now I can't remember name.							
	A. a ; a	B. a , the	C. the ; a	D. the ; the			
7. The girls all turned the famous actress as she entered the hall.							
	A. looked at	B. look at	C. to looking at	D. to look at			
8. You'd be exposed to a lot pollution if you moved to a town with pure water and air.							
	A. less	B. most	C. more	D. least			
9. Mr. Black looked at his wife's dirty face							
	A. in surprised	B. in surprising	C. in surprise	D. in the surprising			
10. The student is very tired, he is still working hard.							
	A. and	B. or	C. but	D. so			
11. We have only one earth. We must it a more beautiful place for living.							
	A. notice	B. find	C. get	D. make			
	12 of the students in our school are from the city.						
	A. Four fifth	B. Four fifths	C. Four—fifth	D. Four five			
	13 All the students like	the teachers c	an understand them v	erv well.			

C. whose

小学英语试卷 第1页(共6页)

D. who

更多特岗资料,扫码获取 图图老师电话/微信:15911514055

14. The baby has just go	ne to sleep. Will you p	olease the TV	a bit ?			
A. turn off	B. turn down	C. turn up	D. turn on			
15. There lots of sheep and pigs on my uncle's farm now.						
A. are	B. were	C. was	D. is			
16. I haven't decided						
A. what I am going	to	B. what am I going	to			
C. what I am going t	to be	D. what am I going	to be			
17. If we use the new me	thod, a large number	of trees				
A. are saved	B. will save	C. will be saved	D. have saved			
18. Something smells	, and you are sup	posed to clean your h	ouse often.			
A. good	B. nice	C. terribly	D. terrible			
19. Bill asked me to sing	an English song, and	•				
A. so 1 did	B. so did l	C. so Bill did	D. so did Bill			
20. Look at the strange la	ady, of her sh	oes is white, i	s black.			
A. each; neither	B. one ; the other	C. either; none	D. one; another			
21. It is important that h	e know about	this.				
A. should	B. would	C. could	D. might			
22. The river the	scourge to China. But	we have tamed it at I	ast.			
A. have been	B. had been	C. has been	D. has being			
23. It is said that we hav	e to put off the campi	ngthe bad we	ather.			
A. because of	B. because	C. so	D. like			
24. You can spend a who	le day the EX	PO Garden.				
A. visit	B. visits	C. visiting	D. to visit			
25. Poetry written from	theof the urba	an youth tends to reve	al their anxiety over a lack			
of sense of belonging						
A. perspective	B. priority	C. participation	D. privilege			
IN						
, N X						
Part B. For the follo	owing incomplete sent	ences, you can require	ed to fill in the blanks with			
the words or expressions	given in the block. C	hange the form where	e necessary.			
value indep	endent achiev	ve energy	scare			
cross lose	put u	p possible	rather than			
26. The earlier kids learn	to be, the be	etter it is for their fut	ıre.			
27. These students go on	a ropeway to	the river to school.				
28. I was so that	I couldn't move.					
29. The spirit of these c	limbers shows us tha	t we should never giv	ve up trying to ou			
dreams.						
30. After his arm						
31. Computer technology	makes it for i	many people to work	at home.			
22 We the time v	we around with our for	aily and friends in our	everyday lives			



更多特岗资料,扫码获取 图图老师电话/微信:15911514055

33.	As you	walk ther	e, you	can feel	the	from	your	feet	move i	ть х	our	body
34.	The nex	t day, he	went 1	to soccer	practice	with co	urage		fea	r in	his	heart

35. There we tents and made a fire to keep us warm and cook food on.

#### III. Reading Comprehension $(15 \times 2 \ \% = 30 \ \%)$

Directions: There are three passages in this part.

Passage One is followed by five questions or unfinished statements. For each of them, you are required to choose the best choice from the four choices marked A, B, C and D.

#### Passage One

Many people think heroes need to be handsome, rich, or very smart. But as for me, a her is a person who always helps others. My hero is Uncle Bill. He is the oldest son of a worker and he grew up in a poor family with four younger brothers and two little sisters.

He was good at neither writing nor math. In fact, he never did well in school. He had to give up school at a very young age. He worked and gave all his money to help his parents. When he was getting older, he found that he was very interested in fixing things. He collected broken things which people threw away and fixed them into good ones. He could fix almost everything that did not work. He worked hard and never gave up. Finally, he opened his own repair shop. It took him about 20 years to become a successful shopkeeper.

Now, he is very rich and has four other shops. But he never forgets the days when he had nothing. He gives money to poor families, helps poor kids buy books and offers them free lunches. He also encourages people to reuse things. He always says, "Make good use of what you have because we just have one earth."

I am proud of Uncle Bill. He is really a hero.

36. How many people were there in Uncle Bill's family when he was a child?

A. 7 B. 8

37. What does Uncle Bill's father do?

A. He is a shopkeeper.

B. He is a worker.

D. 10

C. He is a math teacher.

D. He is a farmer.

- 38. Which of the following is TRUE according to the passage?
  - A. Uncle Bill has worked hard and finally owns four repair shops.
  - B. With the help of his parents, Uncle Bill became successful.
  - C. Uncle Bill was interested in writing books about fixing things.
  - D. When he was young, he had to work to help support the family.
- 39. Why does the writer think Uncle Bill is a hero?
  - A. He is rich and smart.
  - B. He is a successful shopkeeper.
  - C. He always tries his best to help others.
  - D. He is good at fixing broken things.
- 40. What's the best title for this passage?
  - A. Uncle Bill-My Hero

B. A successful Shopkeeper

C. Save Our Earth D. Let

D. Let's Help Each Other

Passage Two is followed by five questions or unfinished statements. For each of them, you are required to choose the best choice from the four choices marked A, B, C and D.

#### Passage Two

What is your favorite color? Do you like yellow, orange, or red? If you do, you must be an optimist, a leader, an active person who enjoys life, people and excitement. Do you prefer greys and blues? Then you are probably quiet, shy, and you would rather follow than lead. You tend to be a pessimist. At least, this is what psychologists tell us, and they should know, because they have been seriously studying the meaning of color preference as well as the effect that colors have on human beings. They tell us, among other facts, that we do not choose our favorite color as we grow up—we are born with our preference. If you happen to love brown, you did so, as soon as you opened your eyes, or at least as soon as you could see dearly.

Colors do influence our moods—there is no doubt about it. A yellow room makes most people feel more cheerful and more relaxed than a dark green one; and a red dress brings warmth and cheer to the saddest winter day. On the other hand, black is depressing. A black bridge over the Thames River, near London, used to be the scene of more suicides than any other bridge in the area—until it was repainted green. The number of suicide attempts immediately fell sharply; perhaps it would have fallen even more if the bridge had been done in pink or baby blue.

Light and bright colors make people not only happier but also more active. It is an established fact that factory workers work better, harder, and have fewer accidents when their machines are painted orange rather than black or grey.

. If you prefer greys and blues,	
A. are an active person	B. are a psychologist
C. would like to be a leader	D. would like to follow others

42. If one is enjoying his life, one is sure to prefer\_

A. blue to orange B. red to yellow D. red to grey

43. When the black bridge over the Thames River was changed into green, \_\_\_\_\_

A. there were more suicides

B. there were more tourists

C. the suicide attempts dropped

D. the number of tourists fell

- 44. Which of the following statement is true?
  - A. People are born with color preference.
  - B. People's color preference changes as they grow up.
  - C. Moods affect our color preference.
  - D. All babies loved brown when they were born.
- 45. The machines in factories are painted orange because \_\_\_\_\_

A. orange is workers' preference

B. the boss likes orange better

C. orange is light and bright

D. orange is a beautiful color

Passage Three is followed by five questions or incomplete statements. You are required to answer questions or complete the statements according to the passage.

#### Passage Three

If you go to another country, what kinds of things would you buy? Would you buy a cam-

Toys are not the only things made in China. "I wanted to buy a pair of basketball shoes" he explains. "But I had to visit five or six stores before finding a pair made in America!" He realized that Americans can hardly avoid buying things there made in China. "In fact", he continues, "there were many other things there made in China—footballs, handbags, pet food, mobile phones. Even American flags are made in China!" Kang Jian thinks it is great that China is so good at making these everyday things. However, he wishes that in the future China will also get better at making high—technology products that people can buy in all parts of the world.

- 46. Where did Kang Jian go to visit his aunt and uncle?
- 47. What did he discover in the toy stores?
- 48. Why did he have to visit many stores before buying a pair of basketball shoes?
- 49. What did he realize after his shopping experiences?
- 50. What does Kang Jian wish in the future China?

#### IV. Paragraph Translation (15分)

**Directions:** There are two paragraphs in this part. For paragraph One, you are required to translate the English paragraph into Chinese. For paragraph Two, you are required to translate the Chinese paragraph into English.

#### Paragraph One (7分)

51. Paper cutting has been around for over 1,500 years. Paper cutting sounds very easy but it can be difficult to do. The paper, usually red, is folded before it is cut with scissors. The most common pictures are flowers, animals, and things about Chinese history. During the Spring Festival, they are put on windows, doors and walls as symbols of wishes for good luck and a happy new year.

#### Paragraph Two (8分)

52. 最新研究发现,如果你是仰卧着入睡,说明你是一个性格开朗的人。你通常很信赖别人,并且很容易受时尚或你本人新想法的影响。你不喜欢让别人不开心,因此从来不表达自己真实的感受。如果你是侧卧着入睡,则说明你性格平和。你了解自己的优缺点,处事谨慎小心,并且比较自信。

V. Teaching Plan Design (20 分)

53. **Directions:** You are required to design a detailed teaching plan with information given below.

Topic: Food

Student level: Grade 4 in the Primary School

Teaching time: 45 minutes

## Part Two (教育学、教育心理学部分)

### Ⅵ、简答题(本大题共2小题,每小题5分,共10分)

- 54. 学习动机是推动学生学习的内部动力,学习动机的核心心理成份是内驱力。请简述心理学家奥苏伯尔的成就动机内驱力理论的要点。
- 55. 记忆是学生有效学习的重要心理保证。试简述如何促进小学生的知识保持。

#### Ⅷ、论述题(本大题共1小题,共10分)

56. 学校学生的活动不仅有课堂学习活动,还包括课外活动。国家教育部在义务教育文件中特别强调把小学、初中的课外活动纳入学校的正式教学计划之内。试结合学校实际,谈谈课外活动对学生发展的作用有哪些方面?课外活动的类型有哪些?

